SHERFIELD-ON-LODDON VILLAGE HALL OPEN MEETING

Meeting held on Monday 12th November 2018 at 7.30 p.m. in the Village Hall

Present:
Bruce Batting, Gillian Duckworth, Ivan Gosden , Bruce Jones, Natalie Larner, Nick Robinson & Ian Sellars


& 25 members of the public

In attendance:
Eleanor Burt

Apologies for absence had been received from Alan Ball

1. Welcome

2. Ivan Gosden welcomed all those present to the meeting and explained that the income from regular users of the Hall is not on its own enough to run the Hall and that therefore outside bookings are important for the future of the Hall.  Copies of the draft accounts were available for those present.

Ivan Gosden reported that since the last open meeting the following had been carried out:

(a) The screen has been replaced in the Liddell Hall

(b) New wooden fencing has replaced the damaged metal fencing between the car park and Hall entrance

(c) Flower boxes have been installed on the new fencing and around the entrance to the Hall

(d) New hot water system in main hall kitchen

(e) New Caretaker appointed and doing well

(f) Acoustics in the Main Hall – currently the Trustees are looking at options available to improve the acoustics

3. Open Forum

The following questions and answers followed:

Q
What proportion of the irregular income is from wedding bookings?

A
Not able to say exactly what the proportion is, but wedding income is definitely the majority

Q
How much is held in reserves?

A
Approximately £60,000 is currently held in reserves

Q
Is there a budget in place?

A
Ivan Gosden said that there is currently no budget in place but this is something the committee would like to start to use.  He also stressed that outside bookings are important to enable a reduced rate to be applied to local bookings.

Q
What are “other architects fees”?

A
Ivan Gosden explained that these fees were for the initial plans for the proposed atrium extension which are needed to accompany applications for grant funding.  The approximate cost of the extension would be £360,000-£400,000 and grant applications are being prepared at the moment.

Q
Are the plans available?

A
Ivan Gosden replied he had the plans with him.

Q
Can you be certain that if the extension goes ahead increased bookings will be attracted to warrant its construction?

A
Ivan Gosden replied that the extension would provide extra flexibility and make the hall more viable.

4. Duckwood Marketing

Gillian Duckworth gave details of the work she is carrying out to promote the Village Hall as well as the process she is following to apply for grants towards the proposed extension.

The following questions and answers followed:

Q
Would Gillian recommend that anything is done to improve the Main Hall?

A
Ivan Gosden replied that the main hall will stay as it is.

Q
What is the time frame for applications for grant?

A
Ivan Gosden replied that it is expected that a planning application will be submitted next year, discussions 


are already underway with the Borough Council regarding grant applications.

Q
Why has the memorabilia not been put back up in the main hall?

A
Natalie Larner replied that there are pictures, etc. up in various places and that further items would be put 


up in the new atrium area.

5. Fundraising

Natalie Larner gave details of recent fundraising events.  The fete raised a profit of £11,334 with £10,334 being distributed to the main and local charities as well as the village hall.  

The Friends of the Village Hall are in the process of relaunching its donation scheme.

Ian Sellars reported that the Beer Festival which was held for the tenth time with 64 volunteers helping on the day.  600 people attended, 35 beers were on sale, 12 ciders and 7 bands performed.  The profit raised was £3,400 shared by the village hall, Air Ambulance and Headway.

6. Hall Availability

Nick Robinson reported that there are many halls available in the area and they are all competing for bookings. Therefore in order for Sherfield Village Hall to remain viable it needs to be able to continue to be available for wedding receptions.

7. Acoustics

Ian Sellars reported that the Management Committee are currently considering ways to improve the acoustics in the main hall and information on partitions has been obtained.

8. Questions

The following further questions and answers followed:

Q
Why are Management Meetings held in private?

A
Ivan Gosden replied that regular open meetings are being held and minutes of open meetings are put up on 


the website.

Q
Are fees being increased for 2019?

A
There will be no increase for 2019

Q
Is the grass in the garden going to be cut?

A
The grass will be cut this week

Q
The exhibition on 11th November was very good – could the exhibition be put into a booklet?

A
Natalie Larner reported that she is looking into the possibility of producing a booklet.

